KELVINDALE COMMUNITY COUNCIL THURSDAY, 21ST JUNE 2012 7.30p.m. CLEVEDEN SCHOOL

PRESENT:

Wilma Adam, Anne Gasteen, Moira Anderson, Claire Craig, Ken Windsor, Helen Matheson, Lydia Leslie.

In attendance: Cllr. Martin Rhodes, Cllr. John Letford, Cllr. Francis Scally

APOLOGIES:

Caroline Johnston, David McGuinness, Nick Bell, Bob Doris MSP; Cllr Razaq Mohammed, Patricia Ferguson MSP

1. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:

Approved: Moira, Seconded: Anne

2. MATTERS ARISING

Yellow Lines - Lines still not painted at the bottom of Cleveden Road/Dorchester Place. Kelvinside Academy (Balgray) - ongoing

3. COUNCILLOR'S REPORT

JOHN LETFORD: First Area Committee wil be tomorrow (22nd). Parking, Bins and Playparks are the top issues so far, particularly the park at Dorchester Ave./Weymouth Drive.

MARTIN RHODES: In response to Lieve Sutherland's question regarding the condition of Manchester Avenue (road surface and pavement); Martin informed us that the programme has not been published due to the election. He will keep us up-to-date with what is happening. The issue of Bus Lane road markings has been raised with Land and Environmental Services and Martin will monitor this. He would like to know if there is anywhere that markings require particular attention. John and Martin said that the Authorities would look 'sympathetically' on Bus Lane infringements at the area of the Esso Station on Maryhill Road.

FRANCIS SCALLY: is getting up-to-date with what is needed in the area by getting out and meeting the local residents.

4. REPORT FROM THE CHAIR

Nothing to report.

5. TREASURER'S REPORT

Estimated Balance at end of summer £289.29

6. CORRESPONDENCE

Steven Dowling - Scheme for the Establishment of Community Councils (forward to David McGuinness)

7. AOCB

PLAYPARK (Dorchester Ave/Weymouth Drive): Helen Matheson is concerned about the condition of the park and the fact that some equipment is missing particularly in the small childrens' area. She is waiting to hear back from the Council after a meeting with them. Ideas for suggested equipment can be e-mailed to Rachel Smith at Land and Environmental Services. Franny said we should get a breakdown of what has been spent on the park and John will look into this.

KELVINDALE RAILWAY STATION: Further consultation to take place on station closures and 'Rail 2012'. Public Meetings will be held in due course. Ken informed us that concessionary travel is not available on trains between 4.30 - 6pm, as of last month.

LIGHTS AT LEICESTER AVE/GT. WESTERN ROAD: Helen wanted to know if the lights could be adjusted so that it doesn't take so many changes to cross.

POLICE: Councillors will get in touch with the local Police and ask them to attend meetings.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Thursday, 16th August 2012, 7.30pm, Cleveden School

Meeting Closed 8pm